July 3, 2023

The Stanton County Board of Commissioners met in regular session July 3, 2023. Present were
Commissioners Chris Floyd, Lonnie Brown and John Smith, County Attorney Clint Floyd, and County Clerk
Sandy Barton. Chairman Floyd called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

Minutes of June 20 were read and approved.

Vouchers were approved and paid as follows:

General S 64,822.08
Road & Bridge 50,949.54
Airport 5,717.69
Golf Course 1,774.55
Park 7,259.06
4-H Bldg. 665.95
Mental Health 5,000.00
Noxious Weed 303.73
Fire & Rescue 23,586.14
Dev. Disabled 5,000.00
County Equipment 4,240.00
Treas. MV 474.16
MASA 14.00
Medical Expense 408.00
Totals S 170,214.90

Road Supervisor Troy Brickman visited with the Board via telephone. The operators continue to work on
roads.

Sheriff Clayton Kester relayed to the Board he submitted the grant for funding of the new radios.
4-H Building board member Diane Floyd submitted a bid for 2 new stoves for the 4-H building.
Commissioner Smith moved to approve the bid from Appliance & Furniture Mart for
approximately$1,585.00, seconded by Commissioner Floyd. Motion passed 3-0

The Board reviewed the bids for a new mower for the Courthouse from American Implement.
2023 John Deere Z330M Trak 48” deck for $3,660.00 and a 2023 Hustler Raptor XD 48” deck for
$4,240.00. Commissioner Brown moved to accept the bid for the Hustler mower, seconded by

Commissioner Floyd. Motion carried 3-0.

The Board reluctantly accepted the resignation from Wanita Martin from the Senior Service board and
thank her for her years of service on the board.

The Senior Service board submitted minutes of their May 16 meeting.

Chairman Floyd signed two hangar leases.



There being no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Floyd adjourned the meeting at
11:35 a.m.

ATTEST: SIGN:

Sandy Barton Chris Floyd
County Clerk Chairman



